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COMING EVENTS 

 

MARCH 

31   Non-uniform day  

 

APRIL 

 3   Y11 Outdoor Ed Camp 

            (3 days) 

      Youth Expo run by Y11 

 4   Y8 Vaccination 

 5   Y8 Camp (3 days) 

 6   Y10, 11 Men B Vaccine 

10   Y11 - RYDA 

11   Santos Athletics 

12   All Day Production  

      Rehearsal 

13   Y12 Men B Vaccine 

      2.00 Whole School  

      Assembly 

      3.15 Dismissal 

14   Good Friday  

 

MAY 

 1    School Resumes for Term 2 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

OPENING TIMES 

Every Thursday from 

8.30 - 11.15am 

1.45 - 3.45pm 

Our full uniform can be 

viewed by visiting the 

school website 

www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL 

    TraditionñRelationshipsñExcellence 

P - 8562 2022  

F - 8562 1029 

E - dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

W - www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

GOVERNING COUNCIL 

The Governing Council AGM was held on Thursday 23 March.  We will provide de-

tails on new members and sub committees in our next newsletter.  We thank our retir-

ing members for their commitment and service and welcome the new parents to the 

group.  We will be running a coffee and cake stall at the Vintage Festival parade event 

on Saturday 22 April.  If you are able to provide cakes/muffins/biscuits etc, please con-

tact the school. 

 

YEAR 8 NEWS 

Our year 8 students are settling in well and have a camp at Mylor rapidly approaching 

in week 10.  We are currently doing some phone surveys of a sample of families to 

talk about our transition program to establish what worked well or what could be 

improved.  If you have any comments or suggestions please contact: 

Anne Barclay      anne.barclay655@schools.sa.edu.au    or  

Rob Moresi        robert.moresi706@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

FACILITIES UPGRADE 

We are very pleased to hear that we are one of 40 schools to receive a $250,000 en-

ergy upgrade grant.  This will enable the installation of Solar power and LED lighting.  

This is expected to begin in term 2.  Our STEM (Science Technology Engineering & 

Maths) development remains on schedule to be started this year and completed by 

2018 and new seating and umbrellas have been installed to provide further shade and 

comfort for students.  The toilets at the end of memorial hall will be renovated along 

with the installation of more cold water drink fountains.  The Resource Centre is al-

most complete after we had a number of delays with shelving and is now open for 

classes.  Many of these projects are supported by funds generated through our fund-

raising events so please consider supporting them. 

 

OPEN DAY 

Open Day will be held on May 21 at 1pm.  This is an opportunity for current and pro-

spective families to tour the school, talk with staff about programs and gain infor-

mation about how the school operates.  Further details will follow but please put this 

date in your diary.  

 

Neil White  

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
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Nuriootpa High School recognises the importance of student attendance. Students who attend regularly are more likely to be 

engaged and successful at school. If you know your student is absent, or going to be absent, please notify the school beforehand 

and provide a reason for the absence. 

 

To support regular attendance, parents/caregivers are notified by mobile phone Short Message Service (SMS) each time their 

student is away from school without explanation.  

 

An SMS text message is sent to the mobile phones of parents/caregivers explaining that our records show that their student is 

absent unexplained on that day. The message reads: 

Parents/caregivers can then reply on the day they receive the message by pressing the reply option on their phone. When reply-

ing, please include:  

¶ the studentõs name 

¶ the year level 

¶ the date of absence and  

¶ the reason for the absence 

 

Standard text abbreviations are acceptable for the reply, as long as the school receives the key information. For example, if Su-

san Smith, Year 10 is sick today (Monday 14 May)  the reply might read: 

 

ôSusan Smith yr10 sick Mon 14 Mayõ 

 

The numbers used for these text messages are temporary and are randomly generated, so please do not use them to reply more 

than 24 hours after the absence or to contact the school at other times, as the messages will not reach the school. 

 

Alternatively, parents can phone the school office (8562 2022) or send a note to explain an absence. 

NHS records show <Firstname> <Surname> <Year Level> is absent on <Date> without explanation.  

Please reply with a reason for the absence 

 
Harmony Day is celebrated throughout Australia on 21 March.  It has become a significant day of the year when Australians are 

encouraged to celebrate the cultural diversity of our country.  It is also the United Nations International Day for the Eliminat ion 

of Racial Discrimination. 

 

The central message for Harmony Day is that ôEveryone Belongsõ, reinforcing the importance of inclusiveness to all Australians. 

 

Multiculturalism is an integral part of our nationõs history and character, and has critically influenced our way of life ð especially 

our food!  At the Independent Learning Centre (ILC), Pastoral Care 

Worker Rose Hegarty has been facilitating a series of food sessions 

with studentséwhich has recently focused on foods from around the 

world like Pizza and Sushi, which coincides with Harmony Day.  The 

students also cooked Orange Poppyseed Muffins, as orange has been 

the Harmony Day colour since the first day was held in 1999.   Stu-

dents at the main site of Nuriootpa High School were also involved in 

setting up an orange-themed Harmony Day display. 

 

According to the Harmony Day website òTraditionally the colour or-

ange relates to social communication, stimulating two-way conversa-

tions.  It aids in the development of new ideas and frees the spirit of 

its limitations, giving us the freedom to be ourselves.  At the same time 

it encourages self-respect and respect of others.ó (http://

www.harmony.gov.au/media/).   

 

This fundamental principle of RESPECT underpins Nuriootpa High 

School Wide Positive Behaviour for Learning (SWPBL) universal Behav-

iours, and also importantly enhances and supports our nationõs multi-

culturalism.  May we continue to always strive to understand and cele-

brate the strength of our cultural diversity. 

 

Rose can be contacted on rose.hegarty846@schools.sa.edu.au or (08) 

8562 2022 on Mondays or Thursday afternoons.  

 

 

mailto:rose.hegarty846@schools.sa.edu.au
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We held an Easter Egg Raffle as a fundraiser on Sports Day and raised 

$572.10. Thank you to everyone who contributed.  

 

The lucky winner of 1st Prize was Jez McLennan  

(the prize was happily collected by Jezõs Mum Rachael & younger 

brother Louie).  

2nd Prize Gerald Wright  

3rd Prize Tori Lehmann 

4th Prize Rachael Golder 

5th Prize David Bell 

6th Prize Elise Reed 

We are 8 weeks into rehearsals for the musical and everything is in full swing with 

students learning music, choreography, harmonies and lines.  

The set is being constructed by a very talented art class, expertly lead by Mrs Jess 

West and the costume team is elbow deep in sewing.  

It is great to see so many people working together towards a common goal. We are 

having lots of fun too.  


